CITY COUNCIL E-MAILS
Received: September 29, 2022 (after 9:00 a.m.) — October 3, 2022 (before 5;00 p.m.)

October 3, 2022 Council Meeting
ADDENDUM

New Content:

Submitted on Fri, 09/30/2022 - 20:12

Full Name

James Hewitt

Email

samjakemax@aol.com

Subject

Using South Mill Pond for a Lantern Festival
Address

726 Middle Road

Message

Dear Mayor McEachern and City Councilors:

Regarding the Alliance for Greater Good's request to use the South Mill Pond for a lantern festival on September 30, 2023, just a reminder
that as per link below, through August of this year, 330,000 gallons of untreated CSO sewage has been discharged into South Mill Pond. You
may wish to have Health Inspector Kim McNamara review this proposal and comment on its implications to public health.

https://www.cityofportsmouth.com/publicworks/wastewater/combined-sewer-overflows-cso

Regards,

Jim Hewitt

P.S. I checked the box to have this email included in the public record

Please indicate if you would like your comment to be part of the public record for the upcoming City Council meeting. Yes

Submitted on Mon, 10/03/2022 - 12:47

Full Name

Philip Miller

Email

pmiller671@gmail.com

Subject

Start to think about a permanent Children's Theater at the Community Campus
Address

74 Cass Street

Message

Dear City Council,

Considering the success of the Prescott Park play every summer, it is time for the city to consider the construction of a permanent
Children's Theater at the Community Campus or possibly the Lister Academy site if it moves. In my opinion there can be no better
investment for the future of our young people and the community.

| lived for some years in Annapolis MD where they have such a facility and | was always impressed with what an important service it
provided for young and old in a city that is very similar to ours.

It was a favorite venue for my wife and | to take our grandchildren. They always remember a stellar performance of Willie Wonka where
every appearance of the Oompa Loompa's with their identical blonde wigs stole the show.

It was a modest theater, but it was so wonderful to see the enthusiasm of the youngsters producing their make believe world to the delight
of their community.

Something to think about, yes? Google the Annapolis Children's Theater for a start.

Sincerely, Philip Miller, 74 Cass St.
Please indicate if you would like your comment to be part of the public record for the upcoming City Council meeting. Yes
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